CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
January 27, 2012

Present: Acklin, Dungan, Levin, McCandless, Montgomery, Simpson, Smith, Thorpe

Guests:  Scott Rex, Deborah Rosenberg

The meeting began at 1:34 p.m.  The minutes from the January 20 meeting were accepted

Foreign Languages and Literatures
Introductions were exchanged with guest Scott Rex, from Foreign Languages and Literatures.  A new ASL prefix is being created for American Sign Language courses, and two new three-course sequences proposed with the new prefix. ASL 101, 102, 103 (Introductory American Sign Language I, II, III) have been previously taught as FL 199.  ASL 201, 202, 203 (Intermediate American Sign Language I, II, III) is an additional 3-course sequence.  These courses are designed to fulfill the foreign language requirement for the BA degree.  Rex said the courses previously taught under the FL prefix were very well enrolled.  He explained that the course fee associated with ASL 101, 102, 103 is the same as for the other first-year foreign language courses.  He will pursue having the courses accepted for Explorations-Humanities, along with the other lower division foreign language courses.  The committee looked at the list of modified courses.  Dungan/Levin moved to accept all the catalog changes for Foreign Languages and Literatures; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  Rex departed the meeting.
Theatre Arts
Deborah Rosenberg was introduced to the committee.  The committee first looked at new courses for the music theatre minor:  TA/D 189 (Tap Dance I), TA/D 258 (Musical Theatre Dance II), and TA/D 289 (Tap Dance II).  Rosenberg explained that the courses have been taught previously under open numbers.  Levin/Dungan moved to approve these three course; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

There are three new technical theatre fundamentals courses, with corequisite labs.  These courses have been designed so students study two subjects per term, such as Costumes/Scene Painting, and focus on one subject for 5 weeks, then switch to the other subject for 5 weeks.  This addresses the issue of needing small classes to have the right kind of supervision, but not risk small class size.   These courses will be required of all theatre majors; then students can choose a specialty after that.  Dungan/Montgomery moved to approve TA 130/L, 131/L, and 132/L; the motion passed 5Y0N/0A.

There are extensive changes to the acting sequence, including a few new courses, and several renumbered/renamed/ modified courses.  Rosenberg said the old sequences weren’t serving the needs of students.  The extensive revisions give a more logical sequencing.  The committee looked at charts comparing the old courses to their revised numbers and/or descriptions.  After more discussion, the committee also discussed the few other new courses which go with the acting sequence or the music theatre minor.  Dungan/Montgomery moved to approve all the remaining new course proposals from theatre arts; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Most of the course modifications are related to the revisions to other courses, which affects prerequisites and corequisites.  For changes to the major, Rosenberg said there are new procedures for admission to the theatre major, which should give students more experience and maturity before being accepted into the major, and also reduce the number of students who are unable to continue in the major.  Dungan/Levin moved to approve all the other theatre arts catalog changes; the motion was approved 5Y/0N/0A.  Rosenberg departed the meeting.
Upcoming Plans
The committee will ask Garth Pittman for a report on the recent Faculty Senate meeting when the Curriculum Manual was discussed.  Next week the committee will review catalog change materials from Communication, Sociology, and GSWS.  
